

MEETING MINUTES - 3/7/18

ATTENDEES		
Lindsay Rethage	Becca Feth	Lacie Claypoole
Katie Paschel	TerriAnne Barker	Alicia Laurenza
Jennifer Majernik	Christine Windows	Melissa Eck
Holly Balint	Kim Snair	Becky Rinker
Rebecka Rommes	Sarah Parks	Gary Mancuso
Leslie Petrosky	Michelle Adamik	Rena Buckley
James Schweinberg	Jennifer Cavalancia	

TREASUREY REPORT

- o overview report available upon request
- Sarris Candy Profit \$3500
- Tambilini's Profit \$770
- Middle School Valentine's Day Dance Profit \$650

FAMILY DINNER NIGHTS

- o March Stello's Restaurant 3/8/18. LPEP will received 20% of sales. Remember to bring your flyer.
- April family dinner night will be at Atria's Restaurant on Rte. 8. Event scheduled for 4/18/18 flyers will be distributed.

EU BOOK FAIR

The book fair will take place during the following days: <u>Tuesday, March 13th – Thursday, March 15th</u>. Please make checks payable to: LPEP. Set up will be Monday at 3:45 at East Union. Volunteers are needed.

LPEP's SPRING APPAREL SALE

The spring apparel sale has begun. Forms have been sent home with students. All orders are due by March 29th. Checks should be made payable to LPEP. Apparel will be delivered by April 24th. Images and order forms will be updated to the LPEP website. The information will also be distributed in the next LPEP Weekly Report.

CURTISVILLE PRIMARY CENTER SPRING BOOK FAIR

CPC Spring Book Fair will be held March 20th-23rd. Renee Blauch and Marisa Didomenico will be the chairs for the book fair. Volunteer information should be coming soon for distribution.

SARRIS EASTER CANDY DELIVERY

Delivery will be 3/20/18 from 4pm-6:30pm at Curtisville Primary Center.

READING NIGHT

Reading night will be 3/21/18 from 6:30-8:00pm. The flyer is scheduled to go out this week and will include a signup genius link. This year's theme is jungle. The book fair will run the same night in room 105.

BOOK DRIVE

This year's book drive is in the planning stages more information will follow. The chair will be Rena Buckley.

CPC EGG HUNT

The egg hunt chair is Shelby Zarotney.

SPRING PARTIES

Parties will remain on the 3/28/18. A skyward notice will be going out to inform families.

SCHOOL FIELD TRIPS/CELEBRATIONS

- Seventh Graders will be taking a field trip to Pinball PA where they will be learning about new technology versus old technology.
- Fourth Grade field trip is scheduled for 5/15/18
- Eight Grade Celebration will be to Skyzone on 6/4/18 approximately 140 students will be in attendance

TEACHER APPRICIATE WEEK

Teacher appreciation week is in May. A luncheon will be provided at 3 schools on the same day. Drop of items is suggested for the week, granola bars, apples, waters, etc.

MIDDLE SCHOOL TAKE OVER CHALLENGE

Middle LPEP VPs are working on one last potential fundraiser where the students take over a teacher's role for the day. The fundraiser might occur in the month of May.

SCHOOL SAFETY

Gary Mancuso speaks to the group on advocating for school safety.

STEM GRANTS

STEM Grant Help Needed: If you are interested in assisting with STEM grants to bring new and innovative programs and technology to our schools, please contact Bobbi Ann Barnes at <u>babarnes@dlsd.k12.pa.us</u> to learn more.

VOLUNTEER T-SHIRTS

Some LPEP volunteer shirts are left in our inventory. Becca Feth has provided the inventory list and it will be sent out in the LPEP weekly update.

PSSA TESTING VOLUNTEERS

School principals are looking for parent volunteers to monitor the restrooms during the PSSA testing. Dates will be provided.

McDonalds teacher night will be May 8th. More information to follow.